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Heat Wave in Hyderabad: This summer Hyderabad is experiencing a severe heat wave with 
temperatures as high as 118 degrees Fahrenheit. It’s too hot for most people to come onto the streets and 
people are urged to avoid going outside between the hours of 11am and 4pm. People have prayed for rain 
and a recent shower brought some relief to millions in Hyderabad. The monsoon will start soon and relieve 
the water scarcity problem.  

New School Year !!! The staff and students at the Good 
Shepherd School finished their summer break and returned on 
June 12th for the 2015-2016 school year. The results of the 10th 
grade (high school) students’ final exams conducted by the State 
have been announced. Praise God - the two students, Pavan Sai 
and Srikanth who took the exams successfully made distinguished 
honor roll and graduated from The Good Shepherd School. Pray 
for their future career goals.  Also, pray for Phase II and Phase III 
of the school building project that needs to be completed.     

Computer Center and Sewing Centers:  Please pray for the Computer Center situation. Recently, the 
group that supported it financially discontinued the funding due to their budget cuts. The Computer Center is 
temporarily relocated on a church premise and will resume once we gain enough support to operate the 
Center. Many women have benefitted from the Computer Center both by way of learning computer skills as 
well as hearing the Gospel. The twenty Sewing Centers have currently 125 students enrolled for tailoring 
training.      

2015 Mission Trip:  A group of 16 people will be traveling to India this 
summer (July 8th-24th) as part of the 8th annual Sunshine Ministries Mission 
Trip. All have obtained Indian Visas except for four who are still waiting to 
hear from the Indian Embassy. Twelve suitcases of school and ministry 
supplies have been packed and ready to be taken to India by the team 
members. Praise God for all those who donated these items. During this trip, 
we plan to conduct a three day Pastors' conference. The sixty pastors 
associated with Sunshine Ministries will be trained and encouraged during 
these sessions. Activities  planned at the Good Shepherd School and Children’s 
Home include moral stories with arts & crafts, sports, songs, Bible clubs and 
spoken-English classes. The team will also get the opportunity to visit the 
sewing centers to encourage the women in their efforts of learning the skills. 
On Sundays, the Mission Team will visit local churches for morning worship 
services and children’s rallies, as well as the youth and women’s meetings later 
in the afternoon. Please pray that our presence and our teaching be a great 
encouragement to all of them.  

 
We are excited for the Mission Trip and ask for your support through 

prayer, specifically for wisdom for our ministerial opportunities, provision, 
safety, good health, and God’s direction for us. Pray that God will help all of us 
to complete our preparations. We also invite you to partner with Sunshine 
Ministries through prayer and financial support. We trust God will provide all 
we need to do the work that He has called us to do.  Please keep our team in 
your prayers, so that we may use our talents and gifts for His glory alone.  

 
 



Praise & Prayer 

 The Good Shepherd School & Home 

 New students enrollment and teachers 

 Phase II and Phase III School Building Project 

 20 Sewing Centers and staff 

 Relocation and restart of the Computer Center 

 Pastors, their families and new churches planted 

 Outreach to many families and souls to be saved 

 Renewal of Good Shepherd School Licensing  

 2015 Mission Trip and all the planned activities 

 For the preparation of hearts 

 For God’s protection around us 

 Praise God for the provision of new staff 

 Praise God for His faithfulness 

Many of you are aware that the current political party in India is backed by a radical Hindu group and have a 
strong influence in Indian government. Ever since, the number of nonviolent and violent attacks against 
Christians in the country has increased. Pray for this new government and that its leaders will not cause any 
hindrance to the spread of the Gospel and Christian ministries in India. Please remember our brothers and 
sisters in Christ who face local persecution. Pray for their safety and strength.   
 
Thank you for your faithful prayers and financial support! Please continue to pray and, if the Lord leads, you 
can help financially. Your tax-deductible checks can be made payable and mailed to Sunshine Ministries,   
P.O. Box 616, Horsham, PA 19044.  
 
Together we serve Him, 
David, Abigail, Christine & Jennifer 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Pray for India!!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


